Dear Parent,

Thanks to each of you for your cooperation and support in a year that has been a little unusual because of the opening of Herbert Marcus school at mid term. We weathered the move real well, and I was pleased at the quiet adjustment at school and at home.

Next year there will be a full first through sixth grade school at Herbert Marcus with first and second grades self-contained and the other four grades with home room and special teachers the same as DeGolyer. Each grade will have two sections with about 30 pupils or less per section. The boundaries remain the same and are Forest Lane, Webbs Chapel, Royal Lane and the railroad.

DeGolyer's boundaries remain the same, too. The boundaries are Marsh Lane, Forest Lane, Webb Chapel and Royal Lane. We should be rid of our portables at DeGolyer next year for the first time.

To those of you who are leaving I extend my special thanks for four good years with you and your fine children. My best wishes and fond memories go with you.

I think the attitude of our children and scores that they have made indicate the results of our fine teaching staff's work and what they have taught. I feel this is an unusually desirable community in which to live because of the high standards that you and your children live by. I hope we have added support to your teaching of good manners and good morals.

May I wish each of you and your children a good vacation and I shall be looking forward to being at your school again next fall.

Sincerely yours,

Orade Or Thompson